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BATON ROUGE, LA – United States Attorney David R. Dugas announced today that 
another Louisiana resident was sentenced on fraud charges related to a hurricane disaster 
relief program. 

ROY JOHNSON, age 52, of Baton Rouge, Louisiana, was convicted after a two-day jury 
trial on February 13, 2008, of three counts of mail fraud in connection with a fraudulent 
application for expedited disaster assistance benefits. JOHNSON applied for disaster 
assistance from the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) on September 17, 
2005, falsely claiming that he had been living in New Orleans during Hurricane Katrina 
and that he had evacuated to Denham Springs, Louisiana. In fact, at the time of the storm, 
and for all of 2005, JOHNSON was in state custody in the Baton Rouge area. Prior to 
being incarcerated, JOHNSON lived in Baton Rouge. Through his false and fraudulent 
representations to FEMA, JOHNSON caused FEMA to mail him three checks for disaster 
assistance totaling over $14,000. JOHNSON was sentenced today by U.S. District Court 
Judge James J. Brady to a term of imprisonment of thirty-three months and a term of 
supervised release of three years following his incarceration. The U.S. Department of 
Homeland Security’s Office of Inspector General conducted the investigation of this 
matter. 

The number of individuals who have been charged in the Middle District of Louisiana 
with violations related to hurricane disaster relief funds stands at one hundred seventy.  

For further information, contact David R. Dugas, U.S. Attorney for the Middle District of 
Louisiana, or Lyman Thornton, First Assistant U.S. Attorney, at (225) 389-0443.  


